
Since the establishment of the South African

Social Security Agency (SASSA) National

Bargaining Forum (SNBF) in 2012, the PSA has

remained the majority Union with more than 65%

of membership in levels 5 to 12. 

Under the leadership of Chairperson, Donald Charlies

(Gauteng), Trevor Langenhoven (Vice-Chairperson -

Western Cape), Jolene Leonard (Secretary - Eastern

Cape), Timothy Morwe (Deputy Secretary - Northern

Cape) and additional members Patrick Ngwenyama

(Limpopo), Sibusiso Mashiyana (KwaZulu-Natal), Peace

Malumane (Mpumalanga), Sipho Nhlapo (Free State), and

Keloreng Appelgryn (North West), the PSA’s has

addressed various issues successfully that made the PSA

a Union of Choice in SASSA.

The PSA Branch also participates in wage negotiations,

mandating processes and service delivery to members.

The PSA has a working relation with Nupsaw and

Hospersa in the SNBF. Since its inception the Forum had

been dealing with transverse issues after the transfer from

the Department of Social Development. The Disciplinary

Policy was, for example, successfully challenged in favour

of the PSA at the Commission for Conciliation, Mediation

and Arbitration (CCMA).

The Branch is addressing challenges such as salary dis-

parity for levels 5 and 6, PSCBC Resolution 3/2009 clause

18 on employees on levels 9-10 and 11-12 as well as the

burning issue of the social grant payment tender.

The PSA, following the Labour Relations Act amend-

ments related to contract workers, wrote a letter to

SASSA that resulted in the immediate absorption of

23 contract workers.  

A key matter which the PSA successfully challenged on

behalf of workers was related to essential services. The

CCMA ruled that the SASSA is not an essential service,

despite the employer using this to subvert workers’ rights.

The PSA will soon table notice in the SNBF of its inten-

tion to negotiate salaries for workers for the 2018/19

financial year. 

The PSA always puts workers first and makes sure that

individual rights are protected. The Union represents

workers in disciplinary hearings at the workplace, the

CCMA and - in some instances - at the Labour Court with

a high level of success. Notable matters involved the sus-

pension of workers beyond the 60-day period with no

hearing being held; allegations of user fraud, and unpaid

PMDS. All of these issues were successfully addressed by

the PSA on behalf of members.

“As elected representatives it is our duty to make sure that

members get the necessary labour-related assistance

from their Union and that they always have access to their

shop stewards,” says Donald Charlies.

LIMITED OFFER

Recruit a new member for the PSA in SASSA by

15 March 2017 (use attached special application

form) and you will be in the draw to win a

PSA DUNGAREE.

Forms must be returned via email to

communication@psa.co.za

or faxed to 087 234 7585 by close of business

on 15 March 2017.

Terms and conditions apply
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